
School Newsletter
Term 3 - Week 1
Cornerstone Christian School - 28 July 2022

CONTENTS

Philippians 2:3
"Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit. Rather, in humility value others above yourself"

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE


SCHOOL NOTICES

Job Vacancy - Cleaners

Primary School Early Finish Wednesday 3 August at 12.50pm

Highlight on YES Business Group - i am.

Math Homework Club

Sausage Sizzle Basketball Fundraiser

CFG Quiz Night

EPIC Music Lessons

Newpaper Wanted

Scholastic Book Club #5

Senior Boys Blaze For Sale

Gala 2023

Please Support our Valued Sponsors - Streetwise Coffee & Mouthwater Coffee Co




SPORTS NOTICES


UPCOMING EVENTS


TERM DATES 2022


TRANSLATE THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER TO YOUR OWN LANGUAGE



COMMUNITY NOTICES

Kelvin Kids - After School Care
FREE Conjunctivitis Service at your Local Pharmacy

ACROSS Triple P "Fear-Less" Programme



PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Emmaus Courses Term 3

Children's Drawing Classes - Term 3




Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whānau,


We’ve had a really good start to the term this week. Great to see everyone back looking refreshed and
ready to go for another term! We are looking forward to catching up with our Primary (Year 1-6)
parents and families on Tuesday and Wednesday next week when we have Parent Teacher
Conferences here at school. Please ensure you book in using the link sent in an email this past
Monday, and don’t forget that the school closes early (12:50pm) for all year 1-6 students on
Wednesday 3rd August. Please note that the Feilding and Ashhurst buses will operate at the normal
time of 3.20pm (See note later in this newsletter re arrangements for students who need to stay at
school).


Thank you, students and parents, for supporting indoor mask wearing in years 4-13. I have been
impressed and thankful for the way students have taken this in their stride. My main motivator for the
mask requirement is our year 11-13’s (NCEA) students and teachers. We want to ensure that they
have no interruptions to their final ten weeks of teaching and learning time prior to exam prep and final
external exams in term 4. Please note that if case numbers in our school and community continue to
drop, we may consider removing the mask requirement before the end of week 4.


A warm welcome to our three new students in our new entrant class, room A1 (Harrison, Enzo and
Luca). A warm welcome also to our three new teachers this term: Mrs Aileen Theron (Room A1), Mrs
Kiri Parkinson (Room A5) and Mrs Nellie Engelbrecht, who is helping with Secondary Commerce relief
as we await visa approval for Mr Dillan Korkie. On that note, please stand with us in prayer that Dillan’s
visa application will come through soon.


Tomorrow, all families will receive notification of the upcoming Cornerstone Christian School Board
elections on 21st September 2022 (note amended date). Our returning officer, Mrs Ilona Shewell will be
inviting nominations for the board via email on Friday 29th July. Please consider whether you have
time up your sleeve to invest the governance of our awesome school. If this is you, I would encourage
you to consider putting your name forward for election. I am happy to chat with any parents who
would like to ask more questions around being a board member.


It was great to have the Property Brokers Manawatū Jets visiting our school on Wednesday this week.
Our students loved learning from the team and showing off their best moves!

https://s.smore.com/u/11b9/9a4d541c3a0ef3189be1a2c9e13f07ea.jpeg
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https://s.smore.com/u/97c2/ca0009f91c83b8fdd9ed577bbbd7ff19.jpeg


SCHOOL NOTICES

Have a great weekend and please don’t forget that my office door is usually open. You are welcome to
come and chat.


Blessings,
Chris Mitchell
Principal
Email: principal@cornerstone.ac.nz

Job Vacancy - Cleaners
Opportunity to join the cleaning team at Cornerstone. We are
seeking a cleaning supervisor for 3.5 hours per afternoon and also
relief cleaners to be available on call as and when required. If you
would like to find out more about this role please contact Vicki
Scoggins.

Primary School Early Finish Wednesday 3 August at 12.50pm
The Primary school (year 1-6) is closing early on the afternoon of Wednesday 3 August to allow for
Parent-Teacher Conferences. We ask that you make alternative arrangements to look after your
child/ren from 12.50pm on that day. As teachers will be engaged in Parent-Teacher Conferences we
are unable to provide supervision. Bus students will be supervised through to the usual collection time
after 3pm.

Highlight on YES Business Group - i am.
We are 'i am.'.
A Young Enterprise Scheme business selling plant-based muffin mixes.


Our mixes are made with all organic ingredients and can be customised with what you add in. These
mixes include spelt flour, almonds, baking powder, rapadura sugar and carob chocolate. One mix
makes over 20 muffins, and we are selling them for $17. With every mix sold, $2 will be donated to the
mental health foundation in New Zealand as Anna and I believe there is a big stigma around mental
health and we want to be able to support those who are struggling and bring awareness to the issue.


Mixes can be ordered through DM on our Instagram or Facebook. (iam.official2022)

mailto:principal@cornerstone.ac.nz
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Math Homework Club
Mrs Anderson and Mr Bell invite Year 9 and 10 students to come and do your math homework in H5
after school on Tuesdays, starting 2nd August. Bring your friends, have some food, get help if stuck.


What do you call a group of guys who love math? Alge-bros.



Sausage Sizzle Basketball Fundraiser



CFG Quiz Night





Newpaper Wanted
The art department would appreciate any donations of unwanted
newspapers. Thank you.

EPIC Music Lessons
Does your child want to learn an instrument, play in a band and
perform on the big stage? Epic Music Academy runs it’s one of a kind
instrument tuition programs in school, and registrations are open
for Term 3! To sign up, simply ask the office for a sign up form, check
out our website epicma.nz, or email your interest to
schools@epicma.nz.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__epicma.nz&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=08QHjgSDJqriFzcUzoH6BQ52CtMwAdFYv9VynifQGP0&m=Sl5mxT1dEtk_DZzZTjyiIQ0X7xQbNXx5-N-UPIQg1DGpwpI3T03ty693Hgrd_KE-&s=FP-zJZmTjG738w1nuG4RaTZa2qWHe-tAy46PeIUptuk&e=
mailto:schools@epicma.nz
https://s.smore.com/u/2626/25a0af5a7a3f47cdd8dcc4fe817276c5.png
https://s.smore.com/u/a84c/7a754296f83bce3e9f397d708a9834f2.jpeg


Senior Boys Blazer For Sale
Senior Boys Blazer For Sale - Regular 96cm NEVER WORN, too small for
growing teenager once order received. Purchase price $150 ($80 off new
price). Please see Ilona in the School Office to try on and purchase.

Scholastic Book Club #5
The next Scholastic Book Club brochure for the year (#5) is available
now. Orders can be placed online only. Orders for free delivery to
school close at the end of week 3. View the brochure on the
Scholastic website or a paper copy can be collected from the
student side of the school office shortly. Any questions? See Mrs
Sutherland in D3 or email janes@cornerstone.ac.nz Thank you!

Gala 2023
The CFG (Cornerstone Fundraising Group) have set a date for our famous Gala in 2023. It will be on
Saturday 25th March 2023. In the past we have had a garage sale, food, baking, a café, pony rides
and so much more. Our heart is to impact our community and help the students by providing finances
for them in extra curricular activities. We need helpers to make the Gala a success.


We are looking for people with many different skills. For example we need: business owners,
organisers, security, medical, finance, chefs, food trucks, electricians, photographers, musicians,
advertising/marketing coordinators.


Please email gala@cornerstone.ac.nz or phone 027 5378144 for further information or to add your
name to our list.

Please Support Our Valued Sponsors
Please support Streetwise Coffee and Mouthwater Coffee Company, valued sponsors of Cornerstone’s
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PB4L) programme!

mailto:janes@cornerstone.ac.nz
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SPORTS NOTICES

UPCOMING EVENTS

2022 TERM DATES

Primary Conference Bookings Close - Friday 29 July - 4pm
Cook Islands Language Week - Monday 1 August - Friday 5 August
Police Studies 10/5 Call Centre and Dog Base Visit - Tuesday 2 August
Primary Parent Teacher Conferences - Tuesday 2 August - 3.30pm - 6.30pm
Massey Open Day - Wednesday 3 August
UCOL Open Day - Wednesday 3 August
Year 1-6 Early Finish - Wednesday 3 August - 12.50pm
Primary Parent Teacher Conferences - Wednesday 3 August - 1.30pm - 5pm
School Photos - Thursday 11 August

Family Photos - Friday 12 August
Senior Ball (Year 12-13) - Saturday 13 August - 7pm - 11pm
Year 7 & 8 Immunisations - Monday 15 August
Teacher Only Day - Tuesday 23 August
BOT Meeting - Tuesday 23 August - 6.30pm
Inter-Tribe Bible Quiz - Friday 26 August
CFG Quiz Night - Saturday 27 August - 6.30pm - 9.30pm

Term 3: Monday 25th July - Friday 30th September

Term 4: Monday 17th October - Friday 16th December (Finish at 12pm)

https://s.smore.com/u/a0a7/6f9855b9cccc511f5847494f04102aa2.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/43fd/9d3c46585a091ec940fe05bf822bbb3f.jpeg


COMMUNITY NOTICES

Kelvin Kids - After School Care
We have our very own onsite after school care programme here at
Cornerstone from Monday to Friday 3pm - 6pm.
We have been operating for 4 years and love serving our community. Our
staff have a heart for working with children, whilst honouring God. We
love what we do, and would love to meet with you.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chantelle on 021
038 2661.

Cost: $21 per afternoon. This includes afternoon tea, homework, crafts
and activities.

We are Oscar approved.

Translate the School Newsletter to your
own Language via School App
If English is not your first language, you can now translate our
school newsletter to your own language:



1. Go into the School App (if you don't have this, please see the
bottom of this newsletter for further instructions).

2. Click on newsletters.

3. Click on the newsletter you would like to view.

4. Click on the person icon on the bottom right.
5. Click on translate newsletter.
6. Click on the down arrow and select the language you would like

it translated to.

FREE Conjunctivitis Service at your Local Pharmacy

https://s.smore.com/u/053e/d4d988e378dc0e6d6d3d3516c6a4b9db.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/1b83/a749bf554ecbd8cc299bf4fad6b0a631.jpeg


ACROSS Triple P "Fear-Less" Programme



Emmaus Courses Term 3



Children's Drawing Classes - Term 3
Children's Drawing classes with Mike Ryan taking enrolments for Term 3


Does your child love to draw? Mike Ryan is an experienced art teacher and portrait artist, with spaces
available for Term 3, 2022 for children to develop their drawing skills across a range of subjects e.g.,
people, animals, birds.


Classes are held at the Chinese Association 98 Napier Road, Tuesdays 3.30pm - 5.00pm,
$150 per term.


For more information or to enroll please contact Rachel Summers 021 624 892 or
Mike Ryan 022 460 7311
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